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The President’s Column

Bob Staresinic

As the Summer comes to a close, I think about all of the things I
planned to do and am almost out of time to accomplish. I am not
saying that I did not have a productive time, but there is much left
undone.

One thing I did not get done is finding new board members and
officers. I should have a list of nominees in this newsletter for the
five Directors, the Secretary and the Vice President. Although I
have found a few folks interested, I still need to find more. If you
or anyone you know are interested in getting involved in the HPCC,
please let me know.

I did get a chance to go to the Union Project's Thursday afternoon
Markets. 1 got some good produce, but have not joined in the art
activities. If you have not stopped by, you should, and take a tour
of the building. It is almost cleaned out and ready for construction
to start. There is a lot going on there, and it is making an impact in
the neighborhood.

At the August meeting, the Young Entrepreneur's Club presented
the results of their first meetings. Thanks to Angelo, Miles, Alex,
Kyara, and Arielle for introducing their idea for an on-line
magazine for kids. Look for information in the future as these five
(plus the other five who could not attend the meeting) get this
venture going.

I hope you had the opportunity to get up to the Reservoir of Jazz at
the Park this past month. Thanks to Tania Grubbs, we were able to
have these concerts in our neighborhood again. Thanks go to Rep.
Joseph Preston, Jr and his staff for assisting in getting money from
the State to continue this event. Without the money and all of
Tania's work in putting it together, Sundays in August would have
been different.

September starts a new year for the HPCC, when membership
renewals are due, and elections are to take place. The September

16" meeting at St. Andrew’s is the annual meeting of all members,
according to the by-laws of the HPCC. I hope to see all of you
there.

Bob Staresinic
931 Mellon Street
412-441-8972
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Highland Park Spectaculars

Did you attend any of the spectacular events in Highland Park in
August?

Four extraordinary Reservoir of Jazz Concerts on Sunday
afternoons. The music was great, the crowds were big (700 or so
estimated for last concert) - even the weather cooperated.

Tania Grubbs almost single handedly arranged these concerts - we
all owe her a debt of gratitude for all the work and energy she put
into them! Thanks Tania!!!

Then on Saturday, August 14 the Community Celebration was held
on Bryant Street. A big party to meet friends, see and buy
merchandise on display, get information about various programs,
listen to music and so on. A good crowd was on hand.
Congratulations and thanks to Brenda Cole, Michael Johnson and

all the others who contributed to this fine event.
skskoskosk

Things to Think Obout!
Farmer's Markets - Pg. 3
Hello Neighbors - Pg. 5
History Group - Pg.8
New Editor Wanted - Pg. 8

THE NEXT HPCC MEETING IS 7:30 P.M., THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2003, AT ST. ANDREWS
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Treasurer’s Report, August 4

Year to Date
Income $28,787.50
Expenses $24,999.04

$14,970.61
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“Run for Literacy - SK”

Becky Carpenter

What’s happening in Highland Park on September 12?? Glad
you asked! The third annual “Run for Literacy 5K” will be held at
8:30, with a 2-mile walk beginning at 8:45. This event is put on by
Greater Pittsburgh Literacy Council, sponsored by Gateway Health
Plan, and will be hosted by Mike Clark of WTAE-TV. Concurrent
with the race will be The Pittsburgh Wellness Fair, sponsored by the
East End Food Co-Op. It’s a morning of yoga, running, walking,
food, tai-chi, entertainment, and great prizes! For more information
about the race or The Wellness Fair, please contact Becky Carpenter
at 412-661-7323 or at bcarpenter@gplc.org. (Please note that
Reservoir Dr. and the main entrance will be closed from 7:00 —
11:00 a.m.)

Total Balance, all accounts

ok oksk

Paul Pirollo
Men’s Hair Styling

Hours: 8:30 am - 6:00 pm
Tuesday - Saturday
No Appointment Necessary

(412) 361-1410
722 N. Sheridan Ave.
Pittsburgh, PA 15206

Corner of Mellon & Wellesley
Highland Park

1 ; Phone - (412) 361-4681
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Relocation of Farmers’ Markets
Maureen A. Hogan

As we are all aware, change happens all of the time. It is often
stressful. Our challenge is to meet change head on and to channel it
into a positive learning experience. What I want to discuss with you
is such an opportunity.

Due to development pressures, both the Highland Park and East
Liberty Farmers’ Markets will need to be relocated in the next
couple of years. I have been hired by the Farmer’s Market Alliance
(FMA) to assist in directing a consensus process and locating
alternate sites. Ideally these sites will be permanent and improved.

Some of you may know me from my years of experience with the
Pittsburgh Department of City Planning. Others may know me as a
resident of Farragut Street. Currently, I am doing private consulting
in community development and the FMA is one of my clients.
(Note: The FMA works to strengthen farmers’ markets in
southwestern PA and thereby enhance the vitality of agriculture
businesses in the region. The Alliance focuses on a select group of
willing markets which now includes the Ligonier Country Market,
the Citi-Parks Highland Park and East Liberty Markets, the Farmers
at the Firehouse in the Strip District, the Mt. Lebanon Market and
the four markets of the Beaver County Fruit and Vegetable Growers
Association. The Southwestern PA Commission serves as the
fiduciary agent and the FMA is directed by R.L.Pollock Associates.)

Between now and the end of the year, I will be visiting prospective
sites, soliciting feedback from an advisory committee, engaging an
architect and conducting a public participation process. I am
currently scheduled to meet with the Highland Park Community
Club at the meeting of September 16, 2004 in order to update
members and solicit input.

If you have any questions or would like to speak to me in the
interim, please call me at 412-977-8468 or email me at
maureenhogan(@comcast.net

kokoksk

Being an avid participant in the city’s farmers’ markets, I look
forward to working on this project with all interested stakeholders.

ACE LOCK

The Security People

Serving our community for over 20 years

Safes
Access Control Systems
Alarms, Intercoms,CCTV

Complete lock service
All types of keys made
Foreign & Domestic Auto

Visit Our Showroom for 2 free keys (up to $10)
5964 Baum Boulevard www.acelockinc.com

412-363-3328 - call for afree homelock evaluation
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Call for Volunteers at the Veterans
Hospital

The Southwestern Veterans Center, located just off Washington
Boulevard, is looking for volunteers from neighboring communities
to assist us with “visits to the veterans”. We need you to help us
provide the missing link for our Residents’ social needs. Can your
group sponsor a bingo or an evening of entertainment? Can you
demonstrate an interesting skills or hobby? Are you willing to
spend an hour visiting with a hospitalized Veteran? Whatever your
interest, I assure you that “Volunteering for Veterans” will be a
flexible, rewarding and meaningful experience.

Please thank a Veteran by giving an hour of your time to support
our programming efforts. You’ll be glad you did! To find out
more, please contact Lynn Lewkowicz at (412) 665-6790.

It is the Veteran, not the preacher, who has given us Freedom

i of Religion; It is the Veteran, not the reporter, who has given

i us Freedom of the Press; It is the Veteran, not the Poet, who

: has given us Freedom of Speech; It is the Veteran, not the ;
i Campus Organizer, who has given us Freedom to Assemble; It
! is the Veteran, not the Lawyer, who has given us the Right to

a Fair Trial; and, It is the Veteran, not the Politician, who has

i given us the Right to Vote.

St. Andrew’s Church
5801 Hampton Street * Highland Park

Sunday Morning Services - October
9:00 a.m. Holy Communion in the Chapel
11:00 a.m. Choral Morning Worship
Church School at 9:45 a.m.

Nursery School at 11:00 a.m.
Wednesday Morning Holy Communion 10:30 a.m.
Phone: 412 661-1245
E-mail: <st_andrewspgh@juno.com>
Homepage: <www.forministry.com/15206saec>

24 HOUR TOWING

362-0100
6223 Meadow St.

AUTOBODY
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15206
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Tuesday Musical Club Concerts at
St. Andrew’s

Ollie Rieley

As noted in the July newsletter, the Tuesday Musical Club of
Pittsburgh has moved their home performance venue to St.
Andrew’s Church. I asked Harvey B. Meieran, Club Executive
Director, about the concerts planned for this season and obtained the
following list. All of these concerts are free and open to the public.

Tuesday, September 14 at 12:30 P.M., President’s Day

Tuesday, November 9 at 12:30 P.M., American Music Composers

Saturday, November 20, 2:00 P.M., Recital to be announced

Tuesday, February 8 at 12:30 P.M. Mid-Winter

Sunday, February 22, 2:00 P.M., Tuesday Musical Scholarship
Winners Recital

Tuesday, March 14 at 12:30 P.M., Farewell to Winter

Two additional Saturday events are in the planning stage.

Receptions will follow each of the above events.

In addition, Tuesday Musical Club is hosting this year’s regional
meeting of the Pennsylvania Federated Music Clubs on Saturday,
October 2. After the business meeting, there will be a recital
featuring members of each of the four participating local groups at
1:00 P.M.

Pittsburgh Theological Seminary
Seminary Concerts

The following information about this seasons concert was obtained
from the Seminary’s Continuing Education Calendar. Dates and
fees may be confirmed by calling the Continuing Education Office
at412 362-5610 Ext. 2196.

First Afternoon Concert, Saturday, October 16, 3:00 P.M., Yeeha
Chiu and members of the Pittsburgh Symphony will present the
Haydn Piano Trio and the Brahms Piano Quintet.

Festival of Lessons and Carols, Tuesday, December 14, 7:30 P.M.,
PTS Choir with George Tutwiler, Director, Free and Open to the
Public.

Second Afternoon Concert, Saturday, January 29, 3:00 P.M. Bach
Brahms, and Prokofiev performed by Jennifer Orchid, Dave Primo
and Paul Sisco.

Third Afternoon Concert, Saturday March 5, 3:00 P.M., Schubert
and Bernstein performed by Yeeha Chiu, Lilly Abreu and Richard
Page.

Fourth Afternoon Concert, Saturday, April 23, 3:00 P.M. Mikhail
Istomin and Pauline Rovkah present Russia Then and Now: From
Glinka to Schnittke.

Spring Choral Concert, Tuesday, May 3, 7:30 P.M. PTS Choir with

George Tutwiler, Director, Free and Open to the Public.
skook kg

September at St. Andrew's

HPCC NEWSLETTER

Bruce Robison

In September the more low-key summer schedule gives way to a
more active mix of services and activities around St. Andrew's.

"Round Up Sunday" is September 12, with the first day of our Fall
Church School and Youth Group Programs, and with a fun Picnic
in the Churchyard at noon, after the later morning service. A
"Moonwalk" and other activities for kids and for all members of the
family will be center-stage, and all are invited.

Following September 1st our service schedules resume at the
"regular" times: Sunday morning Holy Communion at 9 a.m. in the
Lady Chapel, Choral Morning Prayer at 11 a.m. (Holy Communion
at both services on the First Sunday of the month). Nursery Care is
available during Sunday services, and great programs for children,
youth, and adults take place "in the hour between the services," 9:45
- 10:45 am. Wednesday morning services of Holy Communion
begin at 10:30 a.m., followed by an informal weekly Bible Study.

Beginning on Thursday, October 7, at 8 p.m., our regular "First
Thursday of the Month" service of Choral Evensong, followed by
a musical recital, resumes after the summer hiatus. Our recital this
month will feature mezzo-soprano Joanne Luchsinger. (The
reception after the recital will be hosted by Bruce and Susy Robison
as a way of saying "thank you" and to observe and celebrate the
tenth anniversary of our life at St. Andrew's.)

St. Andrew's has been a part of our Highland Park neighborhood life
for nearly a century. All our friends and neighbors are most
welcome at all services and events. If you have a pastoral concern
we can help with--a baby to be baptized, a marriage to celebrate, an
ill or shut-in family member or friend to visit, a need at the time of
the loss of a loved one--please give us a call. Or perhaps you
simply need to borrow a few folding chairs, or find an emergency
"rain location" for a family reunion picnic

.... St. Andrew's office is open Tuesday - Friday, 9 am. - 3 p.m.,
and our phone number is (412) 661-1245.

skookokosk
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Hello Neighbors,

John Ciroli (jciroli@yahoo.com)

On Monday July 26, 2004, the Highland Park Community Club
Public Safety Committee sponsored a meeting of residents
concerned about crime in the neighborhood. As guests the
committee invited City Councilman Len Bodack and Zone 5 Police
Commander Brackney-Griffin to attend. The meeting consisted of
attendees voicing their concerns about the crime committed in the
neighborhood, questions presented to the Commander, answers
responded by the commander and some tips and action items
discussed by the attendees.

Issues discussed were:

*  Motorized scooters and ATVs circling blocks and making
noise, especially late at night

*  Vehicle break-ins and vandalism to vehicles (Tire slashing,
window breaking)

*  Armed Robbery (one instance)

*  Kids out unsupervised either during the day or at night.

»  Kids who trespass or annoy residents

*  Lack of participation in Block Watch

*  Children violating property

*  Police complaints don't lead to anything.

+ Inability to enforce curfew

Possible Causes discussed were:

*  Lack of parent accountability for children’s actions

e Lack of enforcement of curfew laws due to closure of youth
detention center

Some remedies proposed were:

*  Protective measures (locking doors, securing belongings)

*  Complain:
(a) Submit Silent Complaint forms
(online:http://www.city.pittsburgh.pa.us/police/html/police_t
ip_form.html) or in hard-copy from HPCC or local officer)
(b) Call 911, even if you want to report a possible crime
without police response
(¢c) Contact committee person (HPCC Safety Committee,
Democratic Party committeeman)
(d) Contact Mayor's Service Center (online:
http://www.city.pittsburgh.pa.us/mayor/html/mayors_service
_center.html)
(e) Attend city council meeting (schedule online: http://www.
city.pittsburgh.pa.us/city _clerk/html/schedule.html )

*  Youth activities: YWCA, YMCA, Boys and Girls Clubs, Big
Brother/Big Sister, Union Project, Education

«  Parenting programs: One Vision, One Voice, Salvation Army,
other programs that police work with

*  Mediation programs: Pittsburgh Mediation Center (online:
<http://www.pghfree.net/~pghmed/>)

*  Block watches (need to be revitalized in order to be effective)

¢ Outreach programs: truant/parole officers in Pittsburgh Public
Schools, Weed and Seed (http://www.city.pittsburgh.pa.
us/weed&seed/)

Some comments and items that are of interest as a result of the
meeting:
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1. Many of the concerns, and solution strategies of meeting
attendees have been discussed and presented in the Highland Park
Community Plan final report
(online:http://communityconnections.heinz.cmu.edu/highlandpar
k/report.jsp) I encourage everyone to read it.

2. Alternative strategies to increased or more effective law
enforcement that may address underlying causes of criminal or
undesirable activity include youth activities, parental support,
mediation, etc. as listed in the meeting notes above. Especially
pertinent to how our community is dealing with these underlying
causes is Highland Park Youth Group. Sal Wilcox and Marie
Jackson of Education Innovations Inc. are co-coordinators
(s.wilcox@educationinnovations.org and
mv.jackson@educationinnovations.org, respectively).

3. I believe that local organizations could do more in the area of
resident outreach activities to address some of the underlying public
safety problems in the community. These outreach activities should
focus on minority residents, low- and moderate-income residents,
renters, youth and other groups that tend to be underrepresented in
meetings of organizations such as the Highland Park Community
Club. These sorts of activities are different from those sponsored by
the HPCC Welcome Committee, the Membership Committee, or the
yearly community-wide mailing of the HPCC newsletter. Instead,
the community needs an effort to actively represent and advocate
for the concerns of the broadest diversity of Highland Park as well
as portions of surrounding areas that may share an affiliation with
Highland Park.

4. The community needs to become involved in active Block Watch
participation. The committee chair for the Block Watch committee
is Jan Stayianos who can be reached at 412-363-8208. Please call
her to find out more information and to join the Block watch
program.

5. This important topic deserves ongoing discussions in order to
share experiences, knowledge and solution strategies. One way to
do this would be to have greater participation in the HPCC Public
Safety committee, during or outside regularly-scheduled HPCC
meetings. Another would be on-line discussions in a special forum
dedicated to public safety, perhaps using the Public Safety
discussion board already available on the Highland Park
Community Plan website (www.highlandparkcommunity.com; click
on “Community Plan Discussion Boards.”)

I am open to any comments or suggestions regarding this meeting
summary or next steps going forward. I (and the community) look

forward to hearing from you.
skeskoskosk
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Highlights of August 19 Meeting

Ollie Rieley

The meeting was called to order by president Bob Staresinic at 7:35
P.M.

The meeting began with a presentation by four young members of
the Education Innovations Inc. entrepreneurs Club. The young
people described their planned business, an on-line kids magazine
named “Monkey Mag”. The magazine will feature video games,
shopping tips, beauty tips and other items of interest to the age
group. They are busy seeking contributors and sponsors. They
hope to have the magazine up and running in a few months.

Bob Staresinic noted that there is one more concert in the Reservoir
of Jazz series. The series has been very successful so far.

Bob also noted that Kate Zober had retired as Chair of the
Superplayground Committee. This committee controls an
endowment for the playground and performs routine maintenance
on the playground in one or two work days a year. Anyone wishing
to volunteer should call Bob at 412 441-8972

Jan Stayianos discussed the July 29 meeting on crime. There was
a good turnout. See separate article. Jan also discussed recent
crime statistics for the neighborhood. As always, anyone interested
in becoming a block watch captain should call Jan at 412 363-8208.

HPCC NEWSLETTER

School Director Patrick Dowd discussed current school board
activities. The board is planning 36 new classrooms for early
childhood education, these rooms will be funded by the state. These
rooms will house 4-year old kindergarten classes. This expansion
of the 4-year old program will complement Head Start, which is
federally funded and is limited to children from low income
families. The Board’s hope is that in the not to distant future, all
four year olds will be attending 4-year old kindergarten.

Brenda Cole reported on the recent Community Celebration held on
Bryant Street on August 14. Over 30 organizations participated.
Brenda suggested that an HPCC Committee be formed to support
future celebrations.

Rudy Maceyko discussed progress on the restoration of the fountain
and the entry to the park. The fountain probably will not be in
operation until next year. In the meantime landscaping will begin.

Rudy noted that he is starting a Highland Park history group. See
separate article.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 P.M.
skeskeoskosk
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®
REAL ESTATE SERVICES

Living Where 1 Work...
Working Where I Live...

Highland Park Resident for 25 Years...

Real Estate Agent for 20 Years...

FOR ALL OF YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS

KeLLY MEADE

Office: 412-361-4000
Home: 412-362-0331
Cell: 412-389-2175
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Artists, Authors, Performers, etc.

Call for Information

(Ed. Note: This is a partial reprint of an item from the July 2003
newsletter. We re still looking for folks to list.)

The need for an improved mechanism for Artists and others to
interact and network was identified at the June 23 Town Meeting on
the Community Plan. How about an “Artist, Author, Performer &
Audience”, AAPA, Directory? The intent is to provide brief
introductory information on the people listed. Artists working in
any medium (0il paint, sculpture, woodworking, etc.) are invited to
send in listings. Authors of fiction, non-fiction, poetry, or whatever
are welcome. Performers, whether they be actors, instrumental
musicians, singers, readers or any other performers are all
encouraged to be listed. Why “Audience” you ask; well, none of
the arts is much more than an exercise in self satisfaction without
the audience, so any one who considers herself a supporter of any
of the categories may send a listing.

A copy will be provided to each person who is listed and a stock of
spares would be maintained at a central location to satisfy inquiries
from others.

The directory will serve as a resource for people in the arts to
network with each other. The artist may call a person interested in
works similar to her own for advice, comments, help, whatever.
Who knows, perhaps small interest groups will arise out of the
connections facilitated by the directory.

To be listed, fill out the form on the following page and send it to
AAPA Directory, c/o The Union Project, 801 N. Negley Ave,
Pittsburgh, PA 15206.

IYes I would like to be listed in the Highland Park Artist, Author, I
l Performer, Audience Directory to be issued by the Union Project.

I (Please print all information.)

I Name:

I Phone No.:

! Secondary Phone:

Iemail:

I Street Address:

iCity, State, ZIP:

ITam an O Artist, DAuthor, O Performance,

I 0 Member of the audience.

I My Skill Level is O Professional, O Semi-Pro

10 Accomplished Amateur, O Beginner.

i My Specialty is:

I My last show/performance was:
, in (year)

Ten word (Max) description of Work

(Street address is for office use only & will not be listed in!

I
|
|
|
I directory, but we need it to send you a directory and calls to update'
|

“I Get Homes Sold”
25 years in sales

oward
annan

Real Estate Mortgage Title Insurance

Howard Hanna

Real Estate Services

Shadyside Office

5501 Baum Blvd.

Pittsburgh PA 15222

Bus: 412-361-4000 Ext. 212

Res: 412-661-0126

Fax: 412-361-5948

Email: Isolomon@howardhanna.com
www. howardhanna.com

Lisa Solomon

Associate Broker, GRI
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Union Project Update
Justin Rothshank

Union Project launches new website.

Visit www.unionproject.org to see the newly redesigned Union
Project website, read this information, and find out more about the
Union Project organization.

Art and Farmers Market
Every Thursday - 4 to 7 P.M. - June through September

The market is located on the corner of Stanton & Negley Avenues
in Highland Park. Weekly art and food vendors, community
organizations and FREE ARTS ACTIVITIES for kids and adults!
Regular vendors: Mildred’s Daughters’ Urban Farm, Kaaren
Terpack, Crystal Radiance Wellness.

Activity for August 26 through September 16: Join local artist
Lauren Blair in creating mosaic tabletops for the Union Project's
future cafe - the tabletop you help to create will be used by folks
for years to come! Mosaic is easy to create and makes a beautiful,
lasting surface. This art project is appropriate for children 5 years
and up: it's also a great project for adults to do for their own home
or garden. Participants may come once or join us each week. All
materials will be provided. 412-363-4550 or
<justin@unionproject.org> Free and open to the public.

Saturday Workdays Announced, September 11, October 16,
November 13, Volunteer Work Days, 9 am to 3 pm.

The Union Project has scheduled the last 3 Saturday work days of
2004. Volunteers from The Open Door, Pittsburgh Singles
Volunteer Network, Pittsburgh Cares, and Carnegie Mellon
University will be lending a hand on these days, but more help is
needed! If you are interested in coming as an individual or
bringing your group please contact Justin@unionproject.org or call
412-478-3105. Volunteers will be doing the final demolition work
before new construction begins late this year! Come lend a hand to
prepare the building for a new year. No special skills are needed.

Every Thursday, 10 A.M. to 7 P.M.

Volunteer Work Days

The Union Project has regular weekly workdays. Staff from the
Union Project will be at the building from 10 am to 7 pm every
Thursday. Volunteers are welcome to drop buy, but encouraged to
notify us ahead of time that they will be coming. Projects will vary
through the course of the summer but may include landscaping,
painting, stained glass cleaning, demolition, and other restoration
projects.

If you’re interested in setting up a work day at the Union Project
for your group, special work activities can be arranged. Call
412-478-3105 or email <justin@unionproject.org> Free and open
to the public.

Construction Junction needs bottle caps. Deadline: Saturday
October 2.

MR. IMAGINATION will be conducting a workshop at the
SALVO Arts Festival at Construction Junction on Saturday,

HPCC NEWSLETTER

October 2. MR. IMAGINATION would like to use bottle caps that
the community has collected for the workshop. Please bring your
bottlecap collections (non-alcoholic, please) to CONSTRUCTION
JUNCTION (on the corner of Meade Street and N. Lexington Ave.
in Point Breeze). Call 412-243-5025 for more information.

Wwww.unionproject.org

Restoring neighborhood space to connect, create, and celebrate.

Highland Park History Group
Forming
Rudy Maceyko

Quarterly meetings of the newly-forming Highland Park History
Group will begin sometime in the fall--probably in November.
The date should be finalized for the October newsletter. Anyone
interested in the history of Highland Park, East Liberty, and the
East End of Pittsburgh is welcome to participate.

We expect to share stories, photos, old postcards, and newspaper
clippings, in order to learn more about the history of our area.

The group will also be affiliated with the newly-formed East
End/East Liberty Historical Society.

Please contact Rudy Maceyko if you are interested:
rmS55@pobox.com or 412-441-9130.

ok okosk

New Editor Wanted

Ollie Rieley

I’ve been editing the newsletter for about six years. For the most
part, I’ve enjoyed doing it. There are a lot of very exciting things
going on in Highland Park and and, even better for the editor, there
are a lot of people willing to write about them. Thank you.

But I feel it is time for me to move on. So, anyone want to apply?
Call me and we’ll talk it over.
Ollie 412 661-1205

kokokosk
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Realtor’s Page



HIGHLAND PARK
COMMUNITY CLUB, INC.

P.O. Box 5036
Diﬁsbur’qh, D/\ 15206

Return Service Requested

TIME VALUE

SEPTEMBER CALENDAR

SEPTEMBER 12 5K RUN FOR LITERACY, PARK ENTRANCE ON N HIGHLAND AND RESERVOIR DR., 8:30 A.M.,

SEPTEMBLR 14 TUESDAY MUSICAL CLUB PRESIDENT’S DAY PROGRAM, ST. ANDREW'’S, 12:30 P.M.

SEPTEMBER 16 ANNUAL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING, HPCC, ST. ANDREW’S, 7:30 P.M.
DISCUSSION OF RELOCATION OF FARMERS’ MARKETS LED BY MAUREEN HOGAN




